
Meeting of the Environment & Leisure Committee  
 
Monday 13 October 2025 
 
Agenda Item 8.2 
 
TO RECEIVE AN INITIAL UPDATE ON AN APPLICATION TO THE FOOTBALL 
FOUNDATION FOR A NEW 3G PITCH IN UCKFIELD 
 
1.0      Summary 
1.1 Members of Full Council were advised on 9 September 2025, that further to a site 

meeting with the Football Foundation, Sussex FA, Wealden District Council  
and Uckfield Town Council staff, an application was submitted for funding and 
assistance for the purchase, supply, and installation of a new 3G  
pitch.  
 
The project is to design and construct a new floodlit community 91m x 55m (97m 
x 61m) site footprint) 3G Football Turf Pitch (FTP) as per the Employers 
Requirements, with associated features including; 

• 4.50m high ball stop fencing and entrance gates to the pitch perimeterTwo 
new goal recess areas as per the new FF pitch layout and 3m wide 
spectator area to decrease the overall footprint to 97m x 61m (+ 3m 
spectator area). 

• 1.20m high pitch barriers with entrance gates internally to segregate the 
artificial  
grass field of play and perimeter area from adjoining hard-standing areas 

• Microplastic retention measures 

• Hard-standing areas complete with porous asphalt surfacing for 
spectators, portable goals storage and access as well as vehicular 
maintenance and emergency access 

• LED floodlight system as per FA guide to Floodlights  

• Sports equipment and site furniture reinstatement 

• Maintenance equipment and store located within AGP fenced enclosure 
 
1.2 In assessing the various sites owned by Uckfield Town Council, and considering 

the advantages and disadvantages of each site, the site put forward for a 3G 
pitch was Victoria Football Pitch. Although a currently working grass pitch, it has 
close proximity to Victoria Pavilion, with adequate changing space, parking 
facilities, sits within our sports hub area within the town, and also in close 
proximity to one existing primary school, and to one new one being built on the 
Ridgewood Farm site. New Barn football pitch would have been too close to the 
ancient woodland and likely to have been refused by planning for this reason. 
Harlands is not a suitable site, in terms of parking and access, and West Park is 
currently used by the Grasshoppers for junior football only, and has three pitches 
marked out. 
 

 

 

 



1.3 The site of Victoria Football Pitch meets the size requirements for a 3G pitch.  

 

 
2.0 Initial findings of desktop review 
2.1 The Football Foundation have received the completed desktop review from their 

appointed design consultants for the project. The full report is available to view as 
a background paper due to its length and sees completion of Step 4 (within Stage 
2). 

 
2.2  We have been informed that the report identified no show stoppers at this stage  
  however conflict with cricket was flagged as a concern. This means an ECB  
  Boundary Risk Assessment would be required. It also appears that parking is  
  adequate but this would be assessed as the project progresses and a better  
  understanding of how the site is used in evenings and weekends, etc.  
 
2.3 As a result they have instructed the Design Consultant to halt at Step 4 of the  
  proposed project plan only (Football Foundation). They require the Town  
  Council’s approval to instruct Step 5 and beyond. The Football Foundation would  
  pay the upfront fees directly for completion of Stages 2 to 4 (up to a maximum of  
  £30,891). Any fees that would exceed this would need to be paid by the Town  
  Council.  

2.4 In the interim period, whilst awaiting this meeting, the Town Clerk responded to  
  advise both the cricket and football had been playing alongside each other at this  
  location for a number of years and would be happy to delve into the archives to  
  see if this was considered over the years with the increased usage of the site.  
  The Town Clerk also advised that the Town Council would welcome  
  considerations for any additional requirements around parking and changing  
  provision to support the project. This was why additional funding had been  
  allocated for the project by all parties involved. 

2.5 The Football Foundation advised that the ECB boundary risk assessment was 
required due to the intensified usage of a 3G pitch (e.g. up to 85 available hours 



per week, 12 months of the year). Sport England would want to see evidence that 
this has been considered to ensure player and spectator safety. 

 
2.6 The following stages of the Project Plan are as follows: 

 
 

2.7 Full Council committed up to £150k for the project, and Wealden DC were taking 
their report to Cabinet in November 2025 to seek the approval of up to £400k 
towards the scheme.  

 
2.8 We understand from very early discussions that the Football Foundation may be 

able to fund up to or in the region of 67% to 77% of the total funding required. 



Typically these schemes cost in the region of £1million to £1.1million. So 
adequate funding has been set aside which would also factor in the need for 
additional facilities and improvements. 

2.9 The Football Foundation and their Design Consultants were keen to complete the  
  remaining aspects of Stage 2 (Step 5), which the Town Clerk would be happy to  
  support, to enable them to complete the walkover of the site and topographical  
  survey. 

3.0 Recommendations 

3.1 Members are asked to: 

(i) note the progress to date with the application, and; 

(ii) provide the Town Clerk with authority to give permission for the Football 

Foundation to proceed past Step 4 (Stage 2) with the Town Council taking on 

liability for any client costs incurred in addition to the projected £30,245 for Step 5 

and beyond. 

 
Contact Officer: Holly Goring 
 
 


